NWPC RIGHTS OF WAY AND LENGTHSMAN – MAR 24
Footpath Officer:

A very quiet month for practical work as the RoW officer is away. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]I have been asked by the HCC Access Team to put up “No Horses” signs (supplied by HCC) at either end of the short track between Heathman Street and Trout Lane.  HCC gives no indication as to how this will be enforced, as I envisage it being generally ignored.  

Lengthsman Tasks carried out in February

Roads: Checked and re-opened the road drain grips adjacent to the bridge at the Farley Street/Bent Street junction and road drains on Farley Street.

Lengthsman Tasks Set for March

RoW  Check/cut back side ingress and strim any new growth FP 2, 3 and 4.

Roads/Flooding Check and reopen grips on Bent Street near to Farley Street bridge; the large Farley Street road drains between Stewarts Bridge and Winton House; Heathman Street road drain covers between Square and Wisdom Lane.

Lengthsman Budget

March is the year end for the Lengthsman budget.  This month’s tasks will draw down the remaining in year funding to virtually zero. 

I will advise on the budget for FY 24/25 once it is announced, assuming that the Scheme continues.




Iain James
